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Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 27th - Friday 31st March 2017: Week A 
 

 General Notices  

 
Year 11 Oxbridge Conference (VDN/AGD) 
On Friday 31st March 15 Year 11 students will be attending an Oxbridge Conference in Bournemouth.  It will 
provide the students with the opportunity to gather information in order for them to make an informed decision 
about their next steps. They will be out of school for the morning but should be back for period 5.  
 

Laura Brown 
Ellie Pritchard 
Emma Radford 
Mollie Baker 
Mollie Branston 
Annabelle Naidoo                     
Kai Major 
Lauren Cutler 

Katherine Garner 
Daniel Jenkinson 
Ruby Thomsett 
Rebecca King 
Jessica Lovegrove 
Connor Tomkins 
James Davies 
 

 
Year 9 Bournemouth University Maths trip (RCE) 
The 12 students mentioned below will be out of school all day on Tuesday 28th March for a problem solving day at 
Bournemouth University: 
 

Ruby Blackmore 9.8(MAE) 

Ben Edwards 9.2(JSS) 

Samuel Evans 9.3(AWS) 

Luke Griffin 9.1(SJA) 

Elizabeth Harrison 9.1(SJA) 

Abigail Hefferan 9.4(MMS) 

Kian Long 9.2(JSS) 

Sadie Murphy 9.7(RCE) 

Toby Nash 9.3(AWS) 

George Singleton 9.3(AWS) 

Alicia Tandy 9.2(JSS) 

Alice Webb 9.6(DHN) 

 
The students need to meet at reception at 8.50 am, 
we will be leaving school promptly at 9.00 am. They 
must be dressed in normal school uniform and need 
to bring a packed lunch and drinks for the day. They 
will need to bring normal maths equipment to the 
event - paper, pencils, ruler, calculator etc. Students 
should expect to arrive back at school around 3.45 
pm.  
 
Please can I ask the students to return their consent 
and medical forms to me as soon as possible. 
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Year 10 Southampton University Chemistry Trip (SBU) 
On Wednesday 29th March 30 Year 10 Pupils will attend the “Crude Oil to Bubble Bath” lecture at Southampton 
University Chemistry Department.  Departure will be at 12.00pm (lesson 3).  Students will meet at the front of the 
school reception area with their packed lunch.  Return to school will be at 4.15pm, pupils must organise their own 
transport from school, no school buses to take home.  All pupils must wear full school uniform, bring a packed 
lunch (there will be no option to buy food).  There will be a trip meeting on 27/3/17 (Monday) in SC8 at 1.30pm, 
this meeting will only take 10 mins, all students MUST attend.  Any problems contact Miss Burgess 
 

Bita Dehghan Jack Ogden 

Michael Devlin Tobias Budge 

Elena Larder Stephanie Fletcher Jones 

Ria Hill Elliot Lucas 

Shelby Mann Dayna Strongman 

Natalie Hilton Casey Jade Vines 

Jane Mitchell Jack Lockyer 

Daniella Esterhuizen Hayley Lambert 

Simon Cooper James Wakefield 

Tara Johnson Rosie Glyde 

Charlotte Brad Liam Sales 

Aaron David Jonathan Pugsley 

Tarka Abraham Haydon Way 

Kate Bonney Louise Bach 

Michael Rides Adam Willis 

 
Highcliffe Primary Languages Festival 2017 (LKL) 
To celebrate all the  language learning that is happening in our local primary schools we will be holding our annual 
Primary Languages Festival on Thursday 30th March at 11.10 in the Performance Hall.  Pupils from Highcliffe St 
Mark, Brockenhurst Primary, St Luke's Sway, Mudeford, Tiptoe and Hordle Primaries  will be performing a short 
presentation in French or Spanish and the Festival will start with a Presentation from  Ms Talamonti's 7Fr1y 
entitled “Là, où j’habite” about their local area. 
 
The following Year 12 students studying for the Foreign Language Leader Award with Mrs Tubbs (FLLA)have been 
involved in the preparations and organisation of the event and should ask their teachers’ permission to be absent 
as required, during morning registration,  from 10.30 and all of P3, catching up any work missed as appropriate:- 
 

Ella Axe-Browne  
Racheal Brangan 
Katharina Knapp  
Felix Mitterer 
Carmen Rabanser 
Molly Welch 
Franziska Morandell 
Catherina Ramoner 

Lydia Blakeney  
Jessica Crozier  
Martina Kroess  
Sarah Boscolo 
Maria Gatscher 
Fridolin  Maier  
Lorena Plaickner 
Adam Ursell 

 
Many thanks in advance for your co-operation. 
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Year 8 Chemistry Festival Southampton University 
The following four students from year 8 will be attending a Chemistry Festival at Southampton University on 
Tuesday 28th February.  They will be absent all day and have been asked to ensure that all work due to this 
absence has been caught up. The four students are:- 
 

Ciaran Coughlan 
Annelie Davis 

Tom Morris 
Juliet Tyrer-Bragg 

 

PE Notices 

 

FIXTURES/PRACTICES 27th – 31st March  

 LUNCHTIME  (1.25-1.55pm) AFTER SCHOOL  (3.05-4.10pm) 

Monday Year 9 Basketball Club (SHM) Year 8 Rugby Tournament @ Bournemouth RFC (SHM) 
Leave at 2pm 
Year 10 Girls Football v Lytchett (H) (CFM) 

Tuesday Years 10 & 11 Basketball Club 
(NJS) 

Year 7 Rugby Tournament @ Bournemouth RFC (NJS) Leave 
at 12pm 
U14 Girls Football v Woodroffe (A) (CFM) Leave at 2pm 
 

Wednesday 
 
 

Year 10 Girls Volleyball Club 
(HWH) 

Year 9 Rugby Tournament @ Bournemouth RFC (NJS) Leave 
at 12pm  
Year 9 & 10 Netball v Twynham (A) (MWR) 
Year 7 & 8 Netball Club (HWH) 
Year 7 & 8 Girls Rugby Club (CFM & WES) 
Year 9 Beginners Trampolining Club (LSN) 
 

Thursday 
 

Year 7 Basketball Club (NJS) 
 

Years 10 Rugby Tournament @ Bournemouth RFC (JDN) 
Leave at 12pm 
U14 Girls Football v TBC (A) Leave at 2.30pm 
Year 7-10 Girls Football Club (CFM/HWH) 
Year 8 Beginners Trampolining (LSN) 

Friday  Year 7 & 8 Girls Rugby Tournament  @ Bournemouth RFC 
(CFM) Leave at 12pm 

 
Year 7 & 8 Girls Rugby (WES) 
There will be rugby training for the girls in year 7 and 8 on Wednesday 29th, to prepare for a rugby tournament on 
the 31st of March.  Training will be from 3:30 to 4:15pm 
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Music Notices 

 

 Lunch After School 

Monday Woodwind – Ex3 
 

 

Tuesday Choir and Choir Band – Ex2 
 
Piano/Percussion Ensemble – Ex3 

 

Wednesday Theory and Coursework Help – Ex5 
 
Cubase Club – Ex5 

 

Thursday Ukulele and Guitar – Ex2 
 

Concert Band – Ex3 (Grade 3 
and above) 
 

Friday Jammin’ Club – Ex2 
 

 

 
 
 
Instrumental Lessons:  
Please make sure you have paid on Wisepay for your instrumental lessons for the Summer Term ASAP. Payment 
for next term should have been made by 12th March.  
 

Clubs and Revision Sessions 

 
Afterschool Clubs 
Please note that Science club has now finished.  Gardening Club is now running on a Tuesday after school. 
 
STEM Tech club 
Takes place on Wednesdays each week.  The club has started well with 6 teams of students signed up to enter the 
BP Bright Ideas competition to design a solution to power a city on the south coast in 2050. The students were all 
working hard to start initial ideas for this challenge, which we are aiming to complete just after February half term 
to be in with a chance of a substantial cash prize! James, Beth and Pat  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I wonder…. 
 

What are the 'tingles' we feel 
when we listen to music? 
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Literacy 

 
Whole-School Literacy 

 

Spelling Focus: Closing the Gap 
Here are three words that are commonly misspelled: 

- biased 

- opportunity 

- necessary 

Questions:  
1. Where are these words’ Danger Zones? 

2. What strategies would you use to remember the spellings? (There is a different strategy for each 

spelling.) 

 

Here are some options: 

Answers: 
1. The Danger Zones for the above words are: 

biased (sometimes the last sound is written with a “t”) 
opportunity (sometimes a “p” is missed out and the “or” part is misspelled.) 
friend (sometimes the “I” is forgotten or swapped round with the “e”) 
 

2. Here are some strategies: 

 

Biased – Sound it out: bias – ed 

 

Opportunity – Look for a word within the word: Op + port + unity. We all know how to spell “port” so 

remember that opportunity has a “port” in it. (Thank you to Samuel Rapoport for this idea. He has 

received a commendation for this tip.)   

 
3. Friend 

 

This is a simple word, but one that people often get wrong. Can you think of a way to remember?  

 

Let me know and I will give you a commendation! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



English Intervention Groups for Registration in Jubilee Upstairs 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday  
DBN 

 

Tuesday Week A 
MBN 

 

Tuesday Week B 
MBN 

 

Friday 
AME 

 

Emily Butler 
Scott Bryson 
Cameron Docketty 
Haydn Hudson Fry 
Katie Nicholls 
Tia Parker 
Victoria Singleton 
Jake Wright 
Theo Zawada 
Sam Bennett 
Daniel Herbert 
Marc Harburn 
Riya Fernandez 
 

Emily Bailey 
Mollie Baker 
James Davies 
Katherine Garner 
Jessica Lovegrove 
Matt Perry 
Sophie Stewart 
Ruby Thomsett 
Emma Radford 
Sarah Warren 
Lily Goff 
 

Sadie Anders 
Joe Baker 
Joe Perry 
Donte Barnett 
Rebecca Bellis 
Lois Cooper 
Elli Dibdin 
Imogen Maycock 
Curtis Oakley 
Kelsey Page Dove 
Charlotte Price 
Rebecca King 
 

Luke Catesby 
Amelia Duckworth 
Liam Forbes 
Jenson Gilchrist 
Andrew Neate 
Natalie Lindford 
Archie Korrie 
Lewis Taylor 
Jack Turner 
Cerys Yarwood 
Sophie Wilkinson 
Molly Cutler 
Kezia Thorne 
 



 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
 
We are delighted to announce that from January 2017 Highcliffe School will be working with 
Artisan Theatre School providing professional training in drama dance and singing, this is a 
great opportunity to boost your child’s self-esteem, confidence and skills within the 
performing arts. 
All pupils are encouraged to attend and take advantage of these classes, run by teachers 
that have both worked and trained professionally within the industry. 
 
Not only will this be beneficial for children who would like to expand their performing arts 
development, but also for those who are looking for a fun, energetic and motivating class to 
complement their academic studies.  
 
Artisan Theatre School will be providing classes after school every Friday of term time, 
offering Musical Theatre, Drama, Singing and Dance. We anticipate this being an extremely 
popular class, for those who would like to reserve a space (places will be given on a first 
come first serve basis) as numbers will be limited, please return the attached booking form. 
 
ALL BOOKING FORMS MUST BE RETURNED TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE NO LATER THAN 
FRIDAY 9TH DECEMBER. 
 
Advanced 1 Ages 11-14 years 4.30-6pm - £9 per class paid monthly or termly 
 
Advanced 2 Ages 15-18 years 6-7.30pm - £9 per class paid monthly or termly 
 
 
More information can be found at: www.artisantheatreschool.com 
 
                                                           Facebook: /artisantheatreschool 
 
          Email: office@artisantheatreschool.com/ Tel: 07752061382 
    
Many Thanks 
 
The Artisan Team 

http://www.artisantheatreschool.com/
mailto:office@artisantheatreschool.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Submission to Artisan Theatre School Lessons Enrolment Form 

Pupils Full Name  

 
D.O.B/Age 

 

 
 Please list any performing arts 
experience your child has already 
had. 

 

Please circle the class you would like 
to enrol your son/daughter for: 
 
Triple Threat £9 
(Musical Theatre 1hr.30mins class) 
           Act, Dance, Sing! 
 
Just Drama £5 
(45 min class) 
 
Just Dance & Singing £5 
(45 min class) 

 

Name of Parent/Guardian  

Address  

Contact Telephone No.  

Email  



 
 
 
Submission to Artisan Theatre School Lessons Enrolment Form 

  

  

 



BALLARD SPORT IN CONJUNCTION WITH ITS COMMUNITY PARTNERS, ARE 
RUNNING A SPORTS' CAMP AT BALLARD SCHOOL IN THE EASTER HOLIDAYS

Together with New Forest Nippers Soccer,
we are offering a Gymnastics' based
morning session.

Mr Dan Winch will be developing Gymnastics' 
Skills and also fun games to enthuse any 
child between 3 and 9 years old.

In partnership with Wessex Hockey, New Forest 
Volleyball and Lymington Netball Club

AM: Netball or Hockey (Boys)
PM: Volleyball or Mixed Hockey

Mr Justin Whitbread (Volleyball), Mrs Bernie 
Clayton – Smith (Netball) and Mr Todd Clark 
(Hockey) are offering training and fun 
activities for Years 5-9. Ideal Sport for 
nearly a week!

JUNIORS - YEAR 5-9
9.00am - 4.00pm

KG1 - YEAR 4
9.00am - 12 noon

per day
£25

per mornings
£20

EASTER SPORTS CAMP
10-13 APRIL 2017



“Ahead of the Game”
Mind & Body Bootcamp

Mr Andy Marshall, Mr Justin Whitbread and 
Mr Justin Glasspool (Personal Fitness 
Instructor) are offering a unique opportunity 
for any Year 9-11 pupil to develop Body and 
Mind. A mixture of tness, discovering the 
mind, study skills and leisure is the perfect 
way to get any teenager engaged in their 
studies or to tie them down to revise during 
the Easter Holiday.(This “Bootcamp” will not 
interfere with any GCSE Clinics).  Based at 
Ballard School and Lawrence Boxing Club in 
Lymington.

SENIORS - YEARS 9-11
9.00am - 4.00pm

BALLARD SPORT IN CONJUNCTION WITH ITS COMMUNITY PARTNERS, ARE 
RUNNING A SPORTS' CAMP AT BALLARD SCHOOL IN THE EASTER HOLIDAYS

Pre arranged early and late club at Ballard 
School can be requested for £5 per 30mins 
extra (between hours of 8.00am and 5.00pm)
Packed lunches will be required for Juniors.

For additional information please contact
 (Director of Sport) on:Justin Whitbread

eastercamps@ballardschool.co.uk

4 days
courses

£150

EASTER SPORTS CAMP
10-13 APRIL 2017



 

Thursday 20th April 2017 

Local pick-ups: 

Poole, Bournemouth Interchange, Castle Lane, Christchurch, 

Ringwood 

  

£19.00 adults 

£17.00 OAP 

Child under 16 £15.00 

Family of 4 £60.00   

  

If interested please contact: 

 South Coast Travel  
01202 530200  

Check our web-site for other excursions during the year 

www.southcoasttravel.co.uk 
The Company reserves the right to cancel any tour due to insufficient demand 

  
  
   

www.southcoasttravel.co.uk 

The company reserves the right to cancel any tour due to insufficient 

demand 

  

South Coast Travel Ltd  Coaches and Mini Buses  



 

                          

Acting Principal: Amanda Fortescue 

Phil Morley  

Budmouth College  

Chickerell Road  

Weymouth  

Dorset 

DT4 9SY 

TEL: 01305 830500 

FAX: 01305 830 555 

Email: morleyp@budmouth.dorset.sch.uk 

 

Dorset Schools Golf Championship 

Dear all, 

 

I am delighted to announce that Budmouth and Weymouth Golf Club have been working in partnership to 

reinstate Dorset in the English Schools Golf Association (ESGA). The Dorset Schools Golf Championship will take 

place on Tuesday 25th April 2017 at Weymouth Golf Club, times TBC.  

With many keen and able golfers in Dorset, we believe that our students deserve the opportunity to represent 
Dorset on the National stage and enjoy the experiences that a National competition offers. Founded in 1972 to 
promote golf within the school environment, the ESGA has produced many a professional golfer, some going on 
to win major championships.  You can navigate through the ESG’s website to learn about our previous 
Championships and Champions www.englishschoolsgolf.org 
 
This year’s competition will be in the following formats: 
 

 U18 boys individual scratch  
 U18 boys individual handicap  
 U 18 Girls  
 U18 team (3 players, best 2 scores to count. Teams can be mixed or single sex) 

 
The 6 best U16 ‘scratch’ boys and 3 lowest U16 girls ‘scratch’ will qualify for the NASUWT sponsored South-West 
of England Schools Championship at “The Players Club” in Avon on Tuesday 30th May 2017. The School Team 
championship will run in conjunction with the above event consisting of 3 Players with the best 2 net scores to 
count. The winning team will qualify for the NASUWT sponsored National Schools Team Championships at 
“Woodall Spa Golf Club” in Lincolnshire on Wednesday 12th July 2017. As a representative of the Dorset Schools 
Golf Association (DSGA), Des Lochrie will forward the competition winners to the ESGA.   
 
 

 

http://www.englishschoolsgolf.org/


 

                          

Acting Principal: Amanda Fortescue 

 

Schools may enter as many individuals and teams as they like. Teams must be predetermined and made clear on 

entry. Please complete the attached entry form/s and return to Phil Morley by post, fax or email no later than the 

7th April 2017. Entries received after this date will not be considered. Players must be registered with a club and 

have a CSGA certified handicap.  

 

Unlike other regional tournaments, there is only one cost to enter both the team and individual event. Compared 

with other regions this is a saving of £50 per player. All players (whether individual or part of a team) must each 

pay a £10 entry fee to the Dorset Schools Golf Association. Cheques can be made payable to DSGA and can either 

be sent with the entry form of brought on the day. Gavin Rusling is the current club treasurer who will provide a 

full breakdown of the Associations finances at the DSGA AGM, date TBC. The entry fee will be used to cover our 

affiliation to the ESGA, green fees, trophies and post-match tea. There may also be additional money to help with 

the next stage of the competition.  

 

Post event, we will evaluate the success of the competition and also start the wheels turning to form a DSGA 

committee. If you are interested in volunteering for a role within the DSGA, please speak to Des, Gavin or Phil on 

the day of the competition.  

 

We look forward to seeing you on the 25th April, fingers crossed for some nice weather.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Phil Morley   Des Lochrie  

 

Head of PE   PGA Golf Professional  

Budmouth   Weymouth Golf Club  

 



DORSET SCHOOLS GOLF ASSOCIATION 

TEAM & SINGLES CHAMPIONSHIPS 25th April 2017 

Weymouth Golf Club  
 

Contact Teacher  

School Name  

Email & phone  

 

This form may be used for either or both events (please refer to letter for entry information).  

 

Name Home Golf Club H/Cap DOB Ind/Team 

     

     

     

     

     

     

 

£10 per player payment is to be made by cheque & should be sent with the application form to: Phil Morley, 
Head of PE, Budmouth College, Weymouth, Dorset, DT4 9SY. Cash payment on the day will be accepted 
on the provisory that your application form has been received before the stated deadline below. Cheques 
should be made payable to the “Dorset Schools Golf Association”. 

 

Each player must be in full time education and following a course at level 3 or below. This is strictly 
an U18 event.  

 

To qualify for the U18 Area cup & team event players must have been born on or after 1/9/98 (i.e. school 
year “12” or below).  The Under-16 category (and entry to the Nationals) is for players born on or after 
1/9/02 (i.e. school year 10 or below). All entrants must be golf club members with a CONGU competition 

handicap. Handicaps will be checked online at the closing date.  This may result in a player moving from 
one competition to the other. 

 

 

CLOSING DATE FOR ENTRIES IS FRIDAY 7th April 2017 


